West Virginia State University

General Faculty Meeting

Minutes –Tuesday, August 9, 2022


The following meeting was conducted in Ferrell Hall Auditorium, 2nd floor.

Attendees: J. Barnes-Pietruszynski, J. Pietruszynski, C.T. Johnson, T. Kiddie, S. Gilliland, J. Canterbury, K. Bryant, A. Settle, M. Bradley, L. Good, P. King, K. Steele, L. Lambert, T. Ruhnke, L. Davidson, B. Ladner, A. McConnell, A. Ziyati, M. Nazari, E. Mahmoud, M. Ranasinghe, N. Zaman, T.J. Parker, F. Hailou, F. Wu, M.R. Anderson, M. Ray, R. Ford, B. Liedl, C. Whyte, 
W. Whyte, C. Walker, C. Miller, M. Sizemore, X. Zhang, M. Addesa, T. Reed, U. Reddy, S. Collings, H. Southall, R. Øvrebø, S. Bandara, and J. Porter.

The meeting was called to order by J. Barnes-Pietruszynski at 10:00 am.

The General Faculty Minutes from the May 2022 meeting was approved by T. Ruhnke and seconded by L. Davidson. Faculty voted unanimously.

Revisions/Suggestions to Agenda and Minutes 
T. Ruhnke moved and B. Ladner seconded the approval of the agenda. Faculty voted unanimously. T. Ruhnke moved and L. Davidson seconded the approval of the minutes from the May 2022 meeting. Faculty voted unanimously. 

ANNOUNCEMENTS AND REPORTS 

The Strategic Planning Kick Off was be held on Thursday, August 11, 2022. J. Barnes-Pietruszynski strongly encouraged faculty to attend the Opening Week event. A sign-up sheet was passed around for faculty and for those that plan to attend. The RSVP for this campus event was sent via email by Pat Schumann to confirm attendance.

J. Barnes-Pietruszynski informed all faculty to confirm with WVSU Bookstore that textbooks for fall 2022 semester are correct. To double check textbooks through website visit https://bookstore.wvstateu.edu/. 

J. Barnes-Pietruszynski stated elections for the FSSC will be done during opening week of the fall 2022 semester. In addition to the committee meetings being held on Thursday, an email from J. Barnes-Pietruszynski will be sent (i.e., convener for the meeting, chair elections, etc.). 

J. Pietruszynski stated that the BOG executive committee has appointed new members which include the Chair:Mark Kelley, Vice Chair: Gail Pitchford, Secretary: Dr. Chris Jackson.  The new BOG leadership will be reconstructing the meetings to ensure they are more efficient by incorporating more academic areas and J. Pietruszynski asked for faculty to participate in the BOG meetings. For questions or concerns that need to be addressed J. Pietruszynski has asked to please use him as the point of contact.

B. Ladner attended the Great Teachers Seminar this past summer. B. Ladner also provided details about the purpose of ACF and its relevance to the state of West Virginia. The ACF is planning to try to host a retreat in the fall 2022 semester followed by a re-meet in December 2022 to address any concerns the faculty may want to address. B. Ladner also mentioned at this time, she is unsure if there will be a campus carry bill and more updates to follow. 

A. McConnell stated WVSU students who have been nominated for the faculty scholarships for the 2022-2023 academic year. The following scholarships were awarded: Arts and Humanities – Will Manahan and Rebecca Sutton, Business and Social Sciences – Madisyn Midkiff and Kamme Hinamon, Natural Science and Mathematics – Grace Craze and William Yost, and Political Science – Sara Stepp Luca. 

Tom Kiddie spoke about ACUE courses and a total of 31 modules were finished by faculty from Cohort 64. ACUE will give pins to faculty who completed the course on Wednesday, August 10, 2022, at the pinning ceremony. Faculty members are encouraged to attend, and a poll will be provided to see if another ACUE course should be offered. 

ELECTIONS 
L. Davidson stated details of the positions with vacancies for the college level will be completed at the college meetings to follow. L. Davidson provided ballots for the 2022-2023 at large member nominations. Ballots were collected following the nominations and the at large members will be announced via email by L. Davidson.

LIBRARY 
Ed Lomax discussed resources available through the campus library for faculty. The library research databases currently in use along with new databases will be implemented for the interest of the future. Ed Lomax stated how students can access the library and also willing to stop by the faculty’s classrooms to show students how to become familiar with navigating through the online resources. Ed Lomax also discussed the addition of new staff (e.g., library associate, cataloging librarian, and archivist) and updates/upgrades towards the library that are being considered. Various ways are available to communicate with the library which include chat services during “open hours”, phone (ext. 3135), and via email (roughdesk@wvstateu.edu). 

FACULTY EVALUATIONS 
A. McConnell discussed how Google Drive was proposed to be used for an electronic portfolio for the compilation of faculty evaluations. More details will be reviewed along with updates to follow after the faculty personnel committee meets. 

CONSTITUTIONAL REVISIONS 
J. Barnes-Pietruszynski mentioned this academic year will focus on the restructure of the FS Governance and implementation of this will begin on the following academic year. J. Barnes-Pietruszynski asked faculty to provide any details of concerns or items to focus on in the update of the constitution. 
IT UPDATES 
T. Kiddie mentioned concerns associated with the May 2022 meetings which was followed with examples (e.g., IT, travel, and an instruction manual for online schedules) by B. Ladner. J. Barnes-Pietruszynski stated she spoke with academic affairs and President Cage regarding IT and is currently in the process of being addressed to find a solution to this issue. 

J. Barnes-Pietruszynski motioned to adjourn the meeting. T. Ruhnke moved to adjourn, and J. Porter seconded at 11:00am.


